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Sharing the Joy of Christmas: A Gift-Giving Program in Bahay Pag-Asa 

CITY OF BIÑAN LAGUNA, Philippines – In sharing the joy and spirit of the Christmas Season, 

the Philippine Delegation of the Montfort Missionaries initiated a gift-giving activity last December 

13, 2021, at Bahay Pag-Asa in Brgy. San Antonio, Biñan City, Laguna.  

The gift-giving activity started with a celebration of the Holy Eucharist at 11:00 A.M. The Holy 

Mass was presided over by Rev. Fr. Benjie Notarte, SMM, and was assisted by Rev. Lester Bonete, 

SMM. In his homily, Rev. Lester stresses the beauty of giving as a gesture of hope to everyone.  

After the Holy Eucharist, the Montfortian team serenades the beneficiaries with Christmas Songs. 

The happiness felt by the beneficiaries was seen through their laughter and gratefulness. Indeed, 

a clear manifestation of hope amidst this time of uncertainties. It is a great joy to share something 

with anyone in our little way. We express our deepest gratitude to the Philippine Delegation of 

the Montfort Missionaries, headed by Fr. Norwyn Baydo, SMM, and his Council Members, for 

spearheading this kind of event. 

Glory to God Alone!                                                                Harold Anthony Montoya, SMM 
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